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NGCOA Virginia Board Conference Call
Thursday, November 18, 2010

Minutes

Attendance – David Norman, Glen Byrnes, Mike Hatch, Rob Waldron, Mike Bennett, Richard Cromwell, Bob Swiger

The meeting was called to order at 1:32 pm.

Roll Call of Participants

The meeting began with a roll call of participants.  
Approval of Minutes

A motion to approve the minutes of the Annual Meeting passed.

Treasurer’s Report

A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report passed.

Annual Meeting Debriefing

Norman gave an overview of the Annual Meeting on October 27, 2010.  Bennett thought it was terrific, and said that we should strive to maintain the high caliber of speakers.  Hatch thought it was very good, but wished there was more time at the end of the education session for questions.  DN noted that attendance was about 10 less than the previous year, but also noted that it fell in the “budget season,” which may have hurt attendance.  Swiger suggested we consider having the event earlier in 2011.
Board Nominations

The following candidates were mentioned for consideration to fill current Board openings (Donofrio, Digby and Cromwell as of 12/31/10): Merv Troyer (various Tidewater properties), Mike West (Independence GC), Lester George (Ballyhack GC), Gordon Digby’s replacement with the US Navy courses (TBD), Phil Owenby (Kinloch GC), Dennis Panagopoulos (Hermitage CC), Wayne Nooe (Kingsmill GC), Tom Nevin (Trump National, Washington, DC), GM (Army Navy CC).  Waldron commented that it is good to have the most influential representatives of the golf industry in Virginia as board members.  Norman mentioned that with Donofrio’s departure, we may wish to consider adding one board member from a “stand alone” daily fee facility, so we maintain that element on the board.
Virginia Golf Council update
The Virginia Golf Council met in September.  The VGCSA gave an update on its “Best Management Practices” program, aimed at establishing a proactive partnership with government agencies with regards to the standards of golf course management, which could yield tremendous benefits to the industry moving forward.  The VGCSA asked its fellow VGC member organizations to partner on the cost of the program, estimated in the $70-75,000 range, with research to be conducted by Virginia Tech.  NGCOA VA was asked to consider a donation of $5,000 to the effort.  Bennett noted that our group is new to the Council, and we support the initiative.  Swiger said that having a BMP in place would be good.  

The group then discussed how best to support the effort, given that current assets will not presently support a donation of this magnitude.  Norman mentioned the VGCSA’s “Rounds4Research” Auction to raise money for BMP and suggested that NGCOA VA could endorse the project and generate incremental donations of golf rounds.  Bennett said that he feels we should support BMP.  Cromwell noted that all the other VGC organizations are seeking to make cash donations, and he was uncertain how a non-cash donation would be received by the other groups.  The group noted cash flow limitations, and suggested that a cash donation might follow later.  A motion was made to “promote the Rounds4Research auction to generate additional donations of rounds, designated for the support of the BMP project,” and it passed.
The Board then discussed the Virginia Golf Trail initiative that was vetted through the Virginia Golf Council.  Norman reported that we have received no response on the letter written to the Virginia Tourism Corporation.  Bennett reported that he had met with their sales representative Don Kramer, and he said they had 8-10 courses signed up, plus some other verbal commitments.  Kramer told Bennett that marketing plan would be funded by sponsorships, such as Mercedes, and that they planned to spend $500K annually.  Bennett thought there were a lot of “what ifs.”  Swiger spoke with Gary Schaal (VGT founder), and told him that Raspberry Golf Management did not plan to participate, yet Schaal indicated his course (Cannon Ridge) would remain in the Raspberry Golf Trail.
Strategic Planning
Norman noted that we will need to focus on membership growth and sponsorships, as we plan to transition to self-sufficiency in QII, 2011.
GolfDirect
A discussion of a partnership proposal by GolfDirect for on-site promotional literature for clubs and sponsor partners was deferred due to time constraints. 

Web Site Update

Norman reported that he had successfully negotiated a $1,000 savings on the web site design contract with Cybergolf, in exchange for a complimentary Silver Partner sponsorship.  Thus the design fee dropped from $1,750 to just $750.  Annual hosting fees would be $600, split into two installments.  A motion to execute the contract was approved.
Old / New Business

The Board set the next conference call for Thursday, December 16th at 1:30 p.m.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 2:32 p.m.
